
November Board Meeting for Neighborhood 
Our next board meeting, with the first 30 minutes open for homeowner comments at 6:30 pm, 
will be on Wednesda, Nov 6 at 2251 Bluebird Drive. Please email ​hoa@fachoa.org​ if you are 
planning on sharing your comments with us at the beginning. We'll update you via email if our 
timing changes. 
The meeting agenda will be posted closer to November. Also, please  email any agenda items 
to ​hoa@fachoa.org​ if you are unable to make it but would like your topic discussed.  
 
September Yard of the Month 
As the original owners of 2317 Bobwhite Lane, Scott and Zoe Midler have seen a few iterations 
of their landscaping. The current layout is anchored by 2 (soon to be 3!) flowering pear trees 
framed by carpet roses with accents of Mountains of White, Shasta Daisies, Peonies, Panchita 
Manzanita, Dianthus, Seafoam Artemisia, and ornamental grasses all nestled in among large 
grey boulders and river rock borders.  In front of the large home office windows is a rounded 
Dwarf Colorado Spruce with a small parcel of African Daisies at its base.  However, the “star of 
the show” is the attention-getting Limelight Hydrangea Tree directly in front of the porch.  Scott 
and Zoe also love spending time in the arboreal oasis of their backyard. Two very mature Blaze 
Maples and a Pagoda Dogwood combine to create a sun-dappled canopy of leaves that 
provides natural shade over their back-porch pergola. A sandstone paved path winds through a 
garden filled with a variety of shade loving plants. In the fall, when the leaves change, they are 
treated to a kaleidoscope of colors. And 40+ bags of leaves!  Congratulations to Scott and Zoe; 
Yard of the Month – September 2019. 

 
 
 
Fall Cleanup! 
It’s about time to start thinking about fall cleanup. Leaves, grass clippings and any other yard 
waste. Please be sure that you are not blowing your leaves, clippings or any other yard waste 
into the street or other neighbors’ yards. Not only is it not neighborly to blow your yard waste 
into other people’s space but it is also against Longmont city code to do blow into the street. 



Thanks for help keeping our neighborhood nice.  Also as you clean up your yard, please pull 
any volunteer aspen trees are they against guidelines 
 
Neighborhood fence 
It is the growing season (once the rain stops!) and we need all the neighbors that have a fence 
on their side or back border to ensure there is nothing growing over, on or through the fence. 
Also, please make sure nothing is “leaning” against the fence, including rock, dirt or other 
matter. This will help us keep our fence for years to come.  
 
Finally, if you see any damage to the fence, drop an email to ​maint@fachoa.org​ and include 
name, phone number, address and type of damage. Thank you! 
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